
Friends of Grovelands (FROGS) 
Annual General Meeting, Tuesday 2nd November 2021 

 
Chair’s Report 

 
I like to welcome you all to the Friends of Grovelands School, known as FROGS 
Annual General Meeting. It’s nice to see so many people here, there is a sign in 
sheet and we would be grateful if you would complete it, thank you. 
 
The purpose of an AGM is for the current committee to report to the members, the 
parents and staff of Grovelands, what FROGS have been involved in, the funds 
raised and what they have been spent on since the last AGM. It is also the time for a 
committee to be voted on for the coming year, in line with the FROGs constitution.  
 
This Chairs report gives a brief overview of the work of FROGS for the period from 
September 2020 till today. I, as the current Chair, will give my report, this will be 
followed by the Treasurers report, which will outline FROG finances, then the whole 
committee will stand down and then we will vote on the committee for the coming 
year. 
 
Our children returned to school in September 2020 to a very different school year, 
with many Covid restrictions still in place school looked and felt very different. Sadly 
this limited what FROGs could do as well, we decided to delay our AGM, our 
fireworks were cancelled and it was clear that there would be no discos, no 
Christmas fair or the many of the other things that had become regular events in our 
calendar. However the FROGs team approached the situation with positivity and 
looked at what we could actually do.  
 
We were able to do a Christmas fundraiser of Tote bags, although this was 
complicated by Covid restrictions, and Craig Parkinson was persuaded to kindly 
sponsor the Christmas Trees, for the third year running. This meant all year groups 
received a live tree in their communal areas to decorate. We also set about 
organising a Christmas raffle. The generosity of our ongoing sponsors, Stevens & 
Carter, allowing us to buy vouchers from local businesses that had supported us in 
the past, and that of the parents of Grovelands, were able to create some wonderful 
hampers in the all the colours of the rainbow, however the sale of tickets were going 
to be a problem. However, with the usual will to make things work, an online platform 
was found by our brilliant Treasurer and Vice Chair, that would allow parents to buy 
tickets with a text from a mobile phone This revolutionised ticket sales and actually 
allowed us to sell more tickets than in previous years, making valuable funds for the 
school to spend on resources.  
 
Sadly Father Christmas was also not allowed to visit the children in person, due to 
the restrictions, but we asked him very nicely if he could find a way to let the children 
know that he would still be able to visit them on Christmas Eve, so he sent us some 
specially recorded messages for each of the Key stage groups and had the elves 
deliver the children some sweets, and as there were none of the usual Christmas 
plays in school we found and paid for a theatre group to record a panto for the 
children to enjoy in their bubbles on their classroom screens.. 



 
Our AGM had been delayed by Covid restrictions, however we decided to go ahead 
and hold our AGM in January of this year, but, like most of our meetings since the 
Covid Crisis started in March of 2020, it would have to be virtual. Sadly only the 
committee attended the meeting, as I am sure that the affairs of the PTA were not 
high on the agenda of most parents, as we had just entered another lock down, 
although we did hope that people would attend, if only to break the monotony of 
Netflix boxsets. None of our roles were contested so I started my third year as Chair. 
 
Following the AGM we resigned ourselves that for the rest of the school year, at 
least, our fundraising and events would be reserved to those that we could do 
virtually or in a socially distanced way, so we were straight into leavers hoodies, an 
important rite of passage for year 6’s, whether school was going to be closed, or not, 
but luckily schools were able to open again and we were able to run the Easter 
Colouring competition. As time passed and the restrictions eased a little we 
organised a Bags2school collection and the year 6 prom looked like a real possibility, 
as it would take place within their school bubble, so we started preparations for that, 
along with another colour raffle, in the absence of a summer fair. Both events were a 
resounding success and the year 6’s had a wonderful evening at their prom. And it 
was with great optimism we booked our Firework spectacular and a disco for 
Halloween.  
 
School opened in September and things were looking very positive indeed, our 
fundraising efforts started with another Bags2school collection. However as the date 
of the discos approached Covid numbers in school started to rise and the difficult 
decision was made to cancel the disco, as it was an indoor event. We held our 
breaths and hoped that the fireworks, as an outdoor event, could go ahead. As the 
date approached it was clear that it would be full steam ahead for the firework event 
and the tickets went on sale and we kept our fingers crossed that it wouldn’t rain. 
The day arrived and the weather was perfect, I don’t think any of us envisaged just 
how popular the event was going to be, the gates opened and people poured in. The 
committee was overwhelmed by the community support and everyone seemed to 
have a great time, despite having to queue. This was reflected by the smiles on 
everyone’s faces as they left and the amount of money in the donation buckets, 
collected on the way out. It turned out to be the most successful fundraising event 
we have ever held. 
 
Again some committee members sadly had to step down since the last AGM, which 
left us at the end of the summer term with a core committee of only 6.  I should like 
to thank those that remain, a wonderful, dedicated team who have given, and 
continue to give, all they can. They make FROGS work around their jobs and 
personal commitments. Their dedication to FROGS, and the school, is admirable. 
This is all done so that the children at Grovelands School, our children, can be 
provided with resources in order that their experience of their school days remain 
positive, productive and enjoyable and, maybe, fun, especially in these extraordinary 
times.  
 
I should like to thank Mr Goulding, Mrs Swaine and Mrs Fingerniesel, for continuing 
to guide and support our efforts, and to Derek and Alan, the Caretakers, still helping 
and putting up with us. 



 
Thank you to everyone who have supported us with the events we could hold, even 
a little makes a big difference you are very much appreciated. Also special thank you 
needs to go to the teachers, who volunteer at events, on top of their working day.  
 
 
The primary function of FROGS is to raise money for the school and the Committee 
remain positive about the future and have plans ready for our upcoming events, even 
if they will need to look different to what has gone before. As always we are open to 
new suggestions and ideas and everyone is welcome to our meetings. If anyone can 
give a little time to support FROGS with our efforts, then please get in touch, we are 
always grateful and a little goes a very long way 
 
Let’s look forward to the coming year with positivity, whatever it brings. Thank you all 
for your forbearance and for listening to me. 
 
I should now like to hand over to our Treasurer, Natalie Baker for her report on our 
finances 
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